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Hello 
Everyone! 
 

It’s a new month and the weather is 
certainly getting better.  We had a good 
time going to the Ellinwood Underground 
and enjoyed great meals at HandleBar and 
Grill in Great Bend,  807 10th St reet. You 
should stop and try it out if you’re ever 
driving through Great Bend. 
 
We are planning our next trip to Gunnar’s 
Bourbon Company distillery in Sedan , 
Ks  in April. Don’t forget about the Swap 
Meet at Dave and Jamie’s house on 
Saturday April 6, 2024 at 9:00 am . 

Have a safe month! 

Dan and Shirley 

Daniel P. Johnson, PhD 
Creative Presentations 

DJsKreativ@aol.com 
316-641-1589                                                     

 

SWAP MEET       
APRIL 6  from  9 to 12  

CHAT TIME W/FRIENDS & DONUTS!                                               
At 601 SHARON COURT, Derby  67036                

GO SOUTH on Rock in Derby to E. CHET SMITH AVE         
WEST to S. SHARON DRIVE, NORTH to SHARON CT. 

(Lost? Call Dave 214-8003 or 263-7807 ) 

Donuts, Coffee, Juice + what  appears on the table! 

Questions: Blackwell 316-990-2533 & Lv message.  Bring 
parts, good OR bad because                                               

Ric Wolford  will have a truck for all of                                        
your steel and metal discards.  

 

 

 

Sat Night LIAR'S CLUB at 6 PM 

SPANGLES             
Woodlawn & Central  

SPANGLES 
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IN THE REAR VIEW MIRROR 

SCCA NEWS  

March 16th and 17th started off our autocross 
season with a test n tune on Saturday and a points 
solo on Sunday, two pretty nice days, weather 
wise.  We had a lot of novices, or new to autocross, 
enjoyed talking to each and everyone, getting them 
some help if needed, I told them about the Wichita 
Region Autocross, if they wanted more seat time.  
The real enjoyment came when we got to see 
everyone from our autocross family, we don't get to 
see on a regular basis. What car are they driving 
now?  March 23rd and 24th we will be at a Wichita 
Autocross, by Yoder, and know we will have a 
good time meeting and seeing old and making new 
friendships.  Have a safe summer because it is 
coming on fast, do something special, like come to 
one of our picnics, enjoy one of our road trips, I 
know everyone would enjoy seeing you. Submitted 
by Sharon Brillhart  

 

Chuck Asbury says,  "It might also be good to 
note that the Harbor Freight transmission jack  

shown above is also very useful for installing 
microwave ovens above your counter top range.  

Just protect the burners with plywood and raise 
your microwave into position. Makes a supposed 
two-man job into an easy one-man operation. Ask 
me how I know.… " 

British Car Club of Wichita, Ks, Members:  
 

please note that the club is making a partial re-
turn to the $24 yearly amount charged for dues.            
YEAR 2024, BCCW Dues -$10/yr.  The costs of 

paper are negligible, but the costs of the HP 
Inks have increased. Your editor is still free. 
Remittance of  $10 is always welcome at the 

mailing address of 
Tammy Vandruff, who is our needlessly 
abused Financial Officer and Tireless 

Accountant, at 700 South Madison, Wichita, 
Ks 67211.  Dues accompanied by suggestions 

for event / trip / social ideas are always 
encouraged! 

Thank you, Your Editor 
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AS OF YEAR 2024                                                        
ALL SCCA MEMBERS HEREBY TAKE NOTE: 

Bruce Bettinger 
Is hereby acknowledged for 50-Years Continuous Memb ership in                                

The Sports Car Club of America                                                                     
Primarily: The Wichita Ks Region  

Be it known by all similarly inclined competitors, Bruce has been accorded Highest Honors for his                            
Demonstrated Gentlemanly Cordiality on SCCA Racetracks exhibiting at all times a superior possession of 

The Delicate Skills of Wheels Down                                           
Sports Car Racing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEARS   S C C A   MEMBERSHIP 
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Dee Davis Has 74 1/2 MGB & Parts  
Please let the club know that I have about 
everything to re-build '74 1/2 MGB.  Al ordered 
parts before he got sick so I have brand new parts 
in boxes. I’m pretty sure he ordered high perform-
ance parts. LIST is Victoria British & Moss . 
 

If someone wants a '74 1/2 MGB   project car we 
can probably work out a deal. You can text me.  
deedavis8115@hotmail.com  
 
My security on the phone doesn’t ring for any 
numbers that aren't already in my contact list.  
1-670-755-1965   deedavis8115@hotmail.com  
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1974 MGB GT FOR SALE    I have owned this 

car for over two years and have spent $5,000 on restoration 
work & the improvements since my original purchase. I now 
have too many cars and need to thin the herd.  Please feel free 
to contact me for details and/or to schedule a viewing.                    

Randolph Hone.... (417) 831-2900.  

The Wing & Bonnet 
President   DJsKreativ@aol.com    Dan Johnson(316) 641-1589 
      
Treasurer  Send REVISED $10 dues to BCCW, mail to: 
Tammy Vandruff 700 S Madison Wichita KS 67211                   
(316) 265-9954   Kenvandruff@aol.com                  
 
Technical Advisors 
Joe Henning       316-390-2164      joehenning@yahoo.com 
Tom Piacenza     (316) 778-1549 
Hank Brillhart      (316) 204-2596   hankb72@cox.net 
 
Newsletter Editor                                                                      
Lewis Blackwell 929 East 52 South, Wichita, KS 67216                     
(316) 990-2533     lewblac78@gmail.com           
 
Web Site Team 
Hank Brillhart                             hankb72@cox.net 
Jeff Cowell, Web Master            jeff@douglasphoto.com                     
 

QUICK NOTE ON PARTS FOR SALE -   

Hank & Sharon, unfortunately, are racing on 
SWAP MEET DAY and can't display their stuff. 

Hank Brillhart  has a few new & old MG parts for 
sale. Give him a ring to ask him if he has what you 
need. 316-204-2596 



  P a g e  | 6    



  P a g e  | 7    

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  P a g e  | 8    

 

 

 



  P a g e  | 9    

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  P a g e  | 10    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  P a g e  | 11    

 

 

 

 



  P a g e  | 12    

LINDSBORG KS 
APRIL 27 2024 
CARS & COFFEE                                                     
8AM to 11AM 
 

BLACKSMITH COFFEE SHOP 122 N MAIN  

 8 AM - CARS & COFFEE 
10AM - RAYMER SOCIETY ART AUCTION 
           - LINDSBORG IN BLOOM! 
12PM - DISNEY LORCANA 
 1PM  - DWELLER ON THRESHOLD EXHIBITION 

 6PM - MAGIC: THE GATHERING  
 

 
 

Kansas Speedway Car Show May 2024         
ndamoi@nascar.com Phone 386-200-9404  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

DERBY FALCON      

CAR SHOW 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

APRIL 27 2024 
Derby North Middle School 

From 9 to 3pm   3100 N. Rock Rd  
 
 

 
 
 

20th ANNUAL GOBMC 

CAR & CYCLE SHOW 

JUNE 29 2024 OZARK, MO 65721 
CONTACT: SCOTT SWOPE 417-225-8447 

Sorry. Site is currently inaccessible, but the car show 
details should be available soon. Editor 
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SAMPLE SWAP PARTS: 
73 MGB PARTS Lew Blackwell 316-990-2533 
or email   Lewblac78@gmail.com  
 
ROOF HINGE & STRUCTURE    
NEW CHROME DOOR SILL PLATES 
NEW WINDSHIELD 
RUBBER GASKETS, SEALS 
ASSORTED NEW ENG GASKETS 
 - ENGINE, OIL, WATER VALVE 
DOOR ARMRESTS, LEFT, RIGHT 
NEW DOOR HANDLES 
CHROME MIRRORS 
TAIL LIGHTS & SEALS 
CHROME FRONT SIGNALS 
NEW LEATHER WHEEL COVER 
4 CAR HORNS, OLD BUT LOUD 
NEW MOLDED RADIO COVER 
ORIGINAL AIR HORNS FOR CARB 
SU CARBURETTORS, OLD 
FRONT SIDE INTERIOR PANELS 
BLACK TRUNK CARPETING, ROLL 
NEW METAL FOIL INSULATION 
REDLINE AIR FILTERS, NEW 
MG BOOKS 
NEW GAS TANK SENDER 
BRITISH FLAGS, DECALS 
NEW SEAT BELT & COIL 
DOOR LATCH, DOOR SHIIMS 
3 RADIO ANTENNAES AND MORE 
NEW FENDER SPLASH BARRIERS 
2-PcTONNEAU  MAPLE MARINE LEATHER  
 - CENTER 1/2 ZIPPER FOR DRIVER 
 - INCLUDES HEADREST COVERS 
 - REAR 1/2 TONNEAU TOP COVER 
SWAP MEET WILL HAVE LOTS OF 
GUYS WITH LOTS OF STUFF YOU 
NEED FOR MGs & TRs! 
 
Chat time w/friends and free donuts  
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Harry Price  sent this and says,   
    "It isn't often I see my name in 
     print without a mug shot!" 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

JUSST IN TIME for A pril Fool's D ay!                     Editor  
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ODDS & ENDS:            
If you plan to motor west ….  

A couple years ago, just about this time, 
your very own British Car Club of Wichita,  
on a Route 50s  adventure, were surprised 
to see this same awesome view of the 
Great American Basin  appear in all of our 
windscreens as we crested the top of a 
mountain in Nevada.  

Note: Largest area of contiguous endorheic 
watersheds, covering most of Nevada, half 
of Utah, and sections of Idaho, Wyoming, 
Oregon, and California, the Great Basin has 
NO outlets to the ocean. Caution is needed. 

Our little sport cars with tops UP zoomed 
westward in hellish heat of mid-day.  

 

 

Halfway  across the HOT, EMPTY stretch 
shown above, we were dumbfounded to 
see someone in the distance headed in our 
direction pedaling slowly but steadily along 
……………on his bicycle! 

In July of 1986, Life magazine dubbed 
Nevada's Highway 50 the “Loneliest Road 
in America.” The article claimed there were 
“no points of interest” along the route and 
“warned” readers not to risk traveling it 
unless they were confident of their “survival 
skills.” However, Nevada adventurers knew 
better then—and still do ... 

 (I'm guessing he was in pretty good shape! Editor) 
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Bruce Bettinger, With 50 SCCAs, Still Likes To Lift Lefties! 


